SPECIAL MEETING 
BOARD OF TRUSTEES

Village of East Syracuse

October 24, 2016
Mayor Robert T. Tackman called the Special Meeting of the Village of East Syracuse Board of Trustees for Monday, October 24, 2016 to order at 7:03PM.  The noticed purpose of the meeting was to discuss 2017 Fire Protection Contract with Town of DeWitt.
Present:  Deputy Mayor James E. Carr, Jr., Trustee Janet L. Mattox, Trustee Carol Para, Trustee Daniel J. Wagner, and Mayor Robert T. Tackman.

Also Present:  Village Attorney Robert Germain, and Village Clerk Patricia J. Derby. A representative from the Eagle News attended.

Discussion – 2017 Fire Protection Services agreement 
Mayor Tackman presented the proposed agreements for 2017. 2016 Fire Protection Services agreement with the Town of DeWitt was adopted December 14, 2015.  Agreement was reached with Town Supervisor Michalenko to keep terms for 2017 the same as those accepted for 2016. The Town of DeWitt approved the 2017 agreement at their last meeting.

Agreed payment amount is $900,000, payable in two payments on or before February 1st 2017, and May 1st 2017.  Agreement is to be accepted and signed by Fire Chief Brewster, and President McInnis.

Agreement includes provision for the Village Board to provide written notice for any major purchases of fire apparatus, over $50,000.

A separate agreement will be executed between the Village and East Syracuse Fire Department Inc. for annual payment of $95,000.

Mayor Tackman proposed that with relations with the Fire Department and the Town of DeWitt improving that this agreement be renewed with any difference negotiated next year. Goal this year is to keep moving forward.
Trustee Daniel Wagner questioned the payment schedule with the Town collecting the money yet sitting on it until they make the second payment to the Village. 

Deputy Mayor James Carr proposed that the full amount be made in a single payment.

Deputy Mayor Carr proposed that there be provision for the purchase of apparatus. The Fire Department needs and deserves a new Rescue Truck. The Rescue Truck is used extensively by neighboring Departments. Provisions for that purchase need to be spelt out in no uncertain terms.

Trustee Wagner suggested that the Town collects more from the Fire District tax than it pays to the Village.  They are sitting on a surplus.  This confuses our Fire Department members who think we receive more than we do.

Trustee Janet Mattox urged the Village Board to attend the Town of DeWitt budget meetings.  They are meeting tonight as well as next Monday at 8AM.

Deputy Mayor Carr also proposed that the request for the Town to be included on the title of apparatus purchased be squashed immediately.  That is not going to happen and may not be legal.

Village Attorney will look into that issue and advise the Board for future negotiations.

Motion – by Trustee Wagner, seconded by Deputy Mayor Carr - To authorize the Mayor to execute the Fire Service Protection agreement with the Town of DeWitt for 2017.

Polling the Board: Deputy Mayor Carr – yes, Trustee Mattox – yes, Trustee Para – yes, Trustee Wagner – yes, and Mayor Tackman – yes.  Motion carried.

Motion – by Deputy Mayor Carr, seconded by Trustee Wagner - To authorize the Mayor to execute the Fire Services agreement with the East Syracuse Fire Department Inc. for 2017.

Polling the Board: Deputy Mayor Carr – yes, Trustee Mattox – yes, Trustee Para – yes, Trustee Wagner – yes, and Mayor Tackman – yes.  Motion carried.

Trustee Mattox asked that provisions for an audit of the East Syracuse Fire Department Inc. be enforced.  
Mayor Tackman reported on discussions with the Department concerning the audit.  In the past have accepted just the Treasurer’s reporting.  Offered that the Village assists in paying for the audit.  

Village Attorney Robert Germain proposed that the County Comptroller’s Office may be able to conduct the audit, and at no charge.  They have done a similar audit for Camillus.
Trustee Mattox remarked that proper accounting procedures should be followed.

Other Business

Motion – by Deputy Mayor Carr, seconded by Trustee Wagner - To hire Stephan Bove (bunk-in student) for part-time temporary DPW seasonal laborer at $11/hour.


Discussion:  Deputy Mayor Carr asked for clarification for summer help and seasonal temporary workers.
Mayor Tackman noted that there is sufficient funding under DPW Temporary workers in the budget for help with leaf pick-up this year.

Polling the Board: Deputy Mayor Carr – yes, Trustee Mattox – yes, Trustee Para – yes, Trustee Wagner – yes, and Mayor Tackman – yes.  Motion carried.

Other Discussion – East Syracuse Ambulance District
Mayor Tackman outlined the steps to be taken to proceed with the inclusion of the Village to the Town of DeWitt/East Syracuse Ambulance District.  Next would be to schedule a public hearing.  Resolution of the Board would be subject to Permissive Referendum.
Deputy Mayor Carr asked for verification that cost would increase for village residents from current 6₵ per assessed 1000 to projected 24₵ - same as others in the Town’s Fire Protection District (same as the Ambulance District).  He challenged what if in 2 years the Village changes its mind – can we get out?
Village Attorney Germain noted that the procedure is usually to get out the same way you got in – by resolution but because the Village is relinquishing its taxing authority he will check if can opt out.

Trustee Carol Para asked about the procedures for the Public Hearing.

Mayor Tackman noted that it will be for receiving public comment, after which the Board can proceed with their vote.

Trustee Wagner reported that because of the timing it would not affect residents until the 2018 tax year.

Trustee Para asked what would stop the rate from doubling up to 50₵.  The Village Board would have no say in that.

Mayor Tackman agreed that it would now be a Town decision to determine an appropriate rate for the Ambulance District.  The Village would no longer contract for services nor provide $8000.

Trustee Wagner commented that all we have is the bully pulpit. 

Deputy Mayor Carr remarked that residents need to understand that their Village taxes will go down.  They will realize some savings there and services will be locked in.
Mayor Tackman commented that EAVES push is to have secure financial footing to cover the costs of the mortgage for the new facilities they are building.  They will be much closer to the Village.

Trustee Wagner suggested that the alternative is no ambulance service or one whose costs will be considerably higher. The Ambulance District is more economical. EAVES is a good value for the taxpayer.

Trustee Para asked how this affects our renters.  Mayor Tackman noted all property taxes are paid by the landlord.

Mayor Tackman inquired if exempt properties still pay the special district tax.  Village Attorney Germain will check but believes everyone in the District shares the charge.

Motion by Trustee Para, seconded by Trustee Wagner – To schedule a Public Hearing to consider the matter of Village inclusion to the East Syracuse Ambulance District on Monday, November 7th at 7PM in the Municipal Building Court Room.

Polling the Board: Deputy Mayor Carr – yes, Trustee Mattox – yes, Trustee Para – yes, Trustee Wagner – yes, and Mayor Tackman – yes.  Motion carried.

Other Discussion – Fire Department 

Mayor Tackman requested a copy of the Truck Committee’s specifications.  Will forward to the County and ask for their assistance and review before going out to bid.
Motion – by Trustee Mattox, seconded by Trustee Wagner - To declare six (6) TFT nozzles from 1985 (and replaced in 2005) as surplus equipment and donate to Ulster Hose Co, No. 5.

Polling the Board: Deputy Mayor Carr – yes, Trustee Mattox – yes, Trustee Para – yes, Trustee Wagner – yes, and Mayor Tackman – yes.  Motion carried.

Mayor Tackman mentioned that interviews for the full-time Caretaker position will take place next week.  Fire Chief Brewster has requested that the supervision of Caretakers be moved to the Chief’s Office (currently they are overseen by the Mayor).  

Village Board is not interested in making this change at this time.  Feel that this change at this time could cause concerns of nepotism.  The Village Board has been working to eliminate any nepotism or any favoritism in Village hiring.
Other Discussion – Employee Handbook
Village Board is asked to review the proposed revisions to the Employee Handbook before addressing the matter at the November meeting.  Revised Handbook changes the format, eliminating redundancies of NYS Laws and organizing under fewer headings of:

Operations; Benefits, and Policies & Procedures.
Deputy Mayor Carr suggested that a copy of all employee Acknowledgment forms be provided to the Mayor as well as made part of their employee file.

Additional comments concerning the use of facial recognition time record as the sole record keeping system instead of the paper time cards currently used should be added.

The Mayor will review all time cards to determine that the posted and Board approved Department hours are being worked. 

Other Discussion – Police Extended Services agreement

Motion – by Deputy Mayor Carr, seconded by Trustee Wagner – That the Mayor meet with the Town Supervisor to negotiate a change of terms to agreement to consider reduced payment to $187,500 per year for the next four (4) years instead of $375,000 until December 2018. Any agreement would be subject to attorney review and Town of DeWitt Board approval.
Polling the Board: Deputy Mayor Carr – yes, Trustee Mattox – yes, Trustee Para – yes, Trustee Wagner – yes, and Mayor Tackman – yes.  Motion carried.

Motion – by Trustee Mattox, seconded by Trustee Wagner - To adjourn the special meeting at 9:00PM.

Polling the Board:  
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